
 

  
V I S I T  U S  O N L I N E  A T  R L C A R Y . O R G  

From the Pastor 

Fearfully and Wonderfully Made…  
For God’s Glory 
(Psalm 139:14; 3 John 1:2) 

 

The 3rd Letter of St. John is the shortest book in the Bible. At only 15 
verses, there isn’t any room for extraneous detail! But inside this short 
and to-the-point epistle there is an ordinary phrase spoken from  
one friend in Christ Jesus to another that might just easily be spoken  
between any two of us: “Dear friend, I pray that you might enjoy good 
health and that all may go well with you, just as it is well with your soul.”   
 

Not everyone can claim to be living out the blessing of “good health” 
as that may have been envisioned by the writer of 3 John. But whatever 
measure of health we or the people we love enjoy, it is always a gift 
from God’s hand. It is something we tend to take for granted. The  
Scriptures speak about the gift and mystery of physical wellness:  
“You formed my inward parts; You knitted me together in my mother’s 

womb. I praise you because I am 
fearfully and wonderfully made” 
(Ps 139:14). They also speak about 
what our bodies and minds are FOR: 
“Do you not know that your body is a 
temple of the Holy Spirit within you, 
whom you have from God? You are 
not your own, for you were bought 
with a price. So glorify God in your 

body” (1 Cor. 6:19). The gift of physical, emotional, and mental health is 
a marvel! Together with all the other gifts we receive from our God it is 
worthy of our gratitude and thanks. Yet even as wonderful as the health 
of our bodies and minds might be, it is for God’s glory… not our own. 

Dates of Interest: 
 

Ladies Lunch…..……………Oct 2 

Confirmation Retreat ..Oct 4-6 

Taize……………………………..Oct 5 

Blessing of Quilts …….Oct 5/6 

K.I.C.K.S…………………….....Oct 9 

Coffeehouse…………..….Oct 11 

Men’s Breakfast………..Oct 12 

Discover RLC…....……….Oct 12 

Steward Festival....Oct 12/13 

Veterans Lunch …….…..Oct 14 

BBQ Fundraiser…….…..Oct 20 

RLS Kindergarten ……...Oct 22 

Blind Ministry …….……..Oct 25 

Reformation…………..….Oct 27 

Fall Festival ………….......Oct 27 
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Book of Revelation 
 

Sundays, 9:30-10:30 am 
Fellowship Hall 

 

September 8-October 20 
 

We will read and discuss 
this unique book of the Bible 

and apply its truths to our 
daily lives. 

 

Materials provided. 
 

Class led by 
Pastor Jonathan Blanke 

and Pastor Zach Sarrault. 
 

No class on October 6. 
 
 

Different Ages, One Christ 
 

Sundays, 9:30-10:30 am 
Fellowship Hall 

 

October 27-December 22 
 

A scripture-based course that 
explores the typological and 
prophetic foreshadowing in 

the Old Testament of Christ's 
ministry and church on earth.  

 

Hopefully this class will  
provide useful resources to 

attendees for understanding 
a complex time in history  

and will encourage them in  
understanding the ancient 
origin of many doctrines 

we find taught in Luther's 
Catechism. 

 

Class led by Ian Glenn. 
 

No Class November 10, 
December 1 and 15. 

Sunday Morning 
Bible Study 

2024 is a year we at RLC have a critical target to live with gratitude. It seems 
only fair to add physical, mental, and emotional wellness to the list of every 
good gift “from above” (James 1:17) and, with thankful hearts, seek God’s 
guidance to be good stewards of our health and the health of others.  
Last month I was privileged to meet with several of you at RLC who have  
experience in the medical field. I’m grateful that these folks have chosen to 
join our congregation’s newly formed “Stewardship of Life and Health 
Team.” With roughly 20 current or former medical professionals and people 
interested in maintaining physical and mental wellness involved, I see this 
as an invitation to minister to one another and our community. Here are 
just a few ideas of how members of our new Life and Health Team could 
serve: 
 

• Have people regularly in our worship services equipped to  
respond in the event of a medical emergency; 
 

• Encourage one another to get involved in fitness activities  
that promote wellness and social connection (e.g., RLC’s 
“Emmaus Way”);  
 

• Partner with local health organizations to offer free/low-cost 
health screenings or check-ups; 
 

• Provide information on a variety of topics important to our 
church members (when to consider palliative care, questions/
concerns about anesthesia, what sort of networks can be  
helpful for caring for a family member with dementia, etc.); 
 

• Other ideas? 
 

No matter what measure of health we enjoy, how can we take care of  
others if we don’t properly care for ourselves? May God grant us to share—
and receive—the wisdom to use our physical, mental, and emotional health 
for His glory and the furthering of His kingdom! 
 
Peace and joy in Christ, 
Pastor Jonathan 

Discover Resurrection 

New to RLC? 

We invite you to learn more about Resurrection, our mission, vision, and 
congregational life by joining us for our new member events. 
 

Discover Resurrection 
 

Saturday, October 12 from 10:00 am-12:00 pm in the Fellowship Hall 
 

It is at this event that we invite you to officially join our Resurrection family 
as we take a closer look at how we do life together at RLC. Childcare can be 
provided. 
 

Questions? Contact Pastor Zach at zach.sarrault@rlcary.org, 919-851-7248. 

http://www.rlcary.org/about-us/mission-values-and-vision/
mailto:l_malotky@att.net
mailto:zach.sarrault@rlcary.org
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Outreach Service to the Community 

Hurricane Helene Relief 

We pray that God would send His people to serve. We pray that every single person God has sent will be  
provided for by our Creator, protected by our Savior, and guided by our Holy Spirit. Step one is always prayer. 
After prayer, what’s next? 
 

There are a multitude of ways to serve (the opportunities provided here are by no means exhaustive). 
 

• If God is calling you to go and serve in the areas of need, here is a link to sign up and serve, LCMS Disaster 
Response & Training (lcms-lert.org). 
 

• If you are not able to go and serve physically, we will be collecting Hygiene and Flood Clean-Up kits through
-out the month of October. We will be looking for folks willing to drive these kits to Conover periodically 
throughout the month (sponsored by our Human Care Committee). You can download the Supply List for 
both kits, pick up sheets at the information centers in the Narthex and Family Life Center lobby, or order 
directly from Amazon and drop ship. 
 

• If you would like to help financially, you can follow this link, Emergency Alert: You can help neighbors 
affected by Hurricane Helene | Lutheran World Relief (lwr.org). 
 

Regarding Camp Linn Haven, camp is in really bad shape, you can see here. A special meeting will be held on 
Sunday, October 6 at 3:00 pm at St. Stephens Lutheran Church in Hickory to help inform people about all the 
damage. You can view this meeting on Camp Linn Haven Facebook or St. Stephens Lutheran Church YouTube. 

Church Council News 

September 2024 

The September Council learned that the funds received for Gutters, Windows, and HVAC are sufficient to begin 
the gutter replacement. Bids are now being requested from roofing contractors. Projects recently completed 
were replacement of the built-in refrigerator in the Fellowship Hall Kitchen, and repair of the walk-in refrigera-
tor in the Family Life Center. The next big project on the horizon is a major overhaul of one of the HVACs in the 
Family Life Center. The Facility Management Team is also reviewing other near-term and long-term items that 
need attention. 
  

The Council continues to build the much-needed charter documentation for the committees and teams at RLC.  
A draft of the Human Care Committee Charter was presented at the September Council Meeting and should be 
approved within the next couple of months. 
 

Terms for three members of the RLC Council will end this coming December. If you or any others you know are 
interested in serving as a Council Member for Resurrection, please let one of us know. 

Mike Haertling, President (505) 690-9929 Mark Dirks, Council Member (919) 345-5348 

Lori Jannings, Vice President (919) 523-6619 Charles Miller, Council Member (919) 534-5649 

Mike Hahne, Treasurer (919) 749-7666 Aaron Newcomb, Council Member (919) 645-8005 

Mike Heffner, Secretary (469) 644-2049 Linda Mangino, Council Member (919) 538-0104 

Tom Bolling, Council Member (847) 922-9555 Ex Officio: Margaret Hyatt, Operations Director (919) 851-7248 

  Ex Officio: Pastor Jonathan Blanke, Sr. Pastor (301) 997-6687 

https://www.lcms-lert.org/
https://www.lcms-lert.org/
https://se.lcms.org/wp-content/uploads/2024/10/Kit-supplies-for-Asheville.pdf
https://se.lcms.org/wp-content/uploads/2024/10/Kit-supplies-for-Asheville.pdf
https://se.lcms.org/resources/disaster-response-and-recovery/
https://se.lcms.org/resources/disaster-response-and-recovery/
https://give.lwr.org/page/157825/donate/1?ea.tracking.id=lwrblog&_gl=1*1otyyax*_gcl_dc*R0NMLjE3Mjc4Nzg5NjIuYzJkOWEzZjJiMWVhMWY1NjUyZDhjNTBmZTczZmUxMGI.*_gcl_au*MjgxMDYyMzk1LjE3Mjc4Nzg4NzY.*_ga*NDQ5MzUwNDAzLjE3Mjc4Nzg4Nzc.*_ga_2NDS7E13JR*MTcyNzg3ODg3Ni4xLjE
https://give.lwr.org/page/157825/donate/1?ea.tracking.id=lwrblog&_gl=1*1otyyax*_gcl_dc*R0NMLjE3Mjc4Nzg5NjIuYzJkOWEzZjJiMWVhMWY1NjUyZDhjNTBmZTczZmUxMGI.*_gcl_au*MjgxMDYyMzk1LjE3Mjc4Nzg4NzY.*_ga*NDQ5MzUwNDAzLjE3Mjc4Nzg4Nzc.*_ga_2NDS7E13JR*MTcyNzg3ODg3Ni4xLjE
https://www.camplinnhaven.org/hurricane-helene-2024
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100092561162408
https://www.youtube.com/@SSLCMSHickory


 

4 

Monday 
 

Monday Night Women’s Bible Study 
 

The Rock Speaks: Ten Lessons Based on 1 Corinthians 10:4 by Cindy Steinbeck 
7:00-8:00 pm — Room 151, Family Life Center & Zoom — September 9-November 18 
Leaders: Jamee Thieme, Sharon Hahne, Dawn Leister 
 

Men’s Weekly Study and Fellowship 
 

A Study of Heroes of the Faith 
7:00-8:15 pm — Room 240, Family Life Center — September 9-October 14 
Leaders: Mark Otten, Tom Gebbia 
 

Tell Someone Series  
7:00-8:15 pm — Room 240, Family Life Center — October 21-December 2 (No Class November 25) 
Leaders: Ron Bostick, Tom Gebbia 
 

Tuesday 
 

Tuesday Morning Bible Study and Fellowship 
 

10:30-11:30 am — Fellowship Hall — September 3-December 17 
Leaders: Pastor Jonathan Blanke, Pastor Zach Sarrault 
 

Wednesday 
 

Intentional Parenting 
 

6:00-7:00 pm — Room 240, Family Life Center — September 4-November 20 
Leaders: Pastor Zach Sarrault, Erika Hulse 
 

Men With Kids, The Book of Job 
 

6:30-7:30 pm — Room 247, Family Life Center — September 4-October 23 

Leader: Tom Gebbia 
 

Grace-ful Women 
 

6:30-7:30 pm — Room 251, Family Life Center — September 4-October 23 

Leader: Shane Jarvis 
 

Mere Christianity by C.S. Lewis 
 

6:30-7:30 pm — Fellowship Hall — September 4-October 23 

Leader: Tim Kearby 
 

Looking ahead… 
 

Next block of adult Christian education classes held on Wednesday evening will run October 23-December 11.  

Classes include Men With Kids - The Book of Jonah, Building a Christian Reconciliation Team, and Grace-Ful 

Women - Looking Together at Biblically Based Spiritual Disciplines. 
 

Look for the full class listings and registration card coming soon! 
 

Christian education information, including class descriptions, can be found here. 

Adult Christian Education 

Weekly Bible Study Opportunities 

http://www.rlcary.org/ministries/christian-education/
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The Advent and Christmas portions of Handel’s Messiah will be presented by the Sanctuary Choir, accompanied 
by a chamber orchestra, at the 8:00 and 9:30 am Worship Services on Sunday, December 15. 
 

All youth and adults are encouraged to participate in this exciting preparation for Christmas. Rehearsals for 
The Messiah are scheduled for Wednesdays, beginning October 16, 7:30-8:00 pm. 
 

A choral “dress” rehearsal is scheduled for Saturday, December 7 at 1:00 pm. 
 

If you are interested in participating, please contact Bob Unger at the church office 
and/or be present at one of the initial rehearsals. 
 

It is okay if you are not able to attend all the rehearsals, we would rather you attend as your 
schedule allows, than to exclude yourself from participating in this wonderful opportunity. 
 

If you wish to participate in the Music Ministry at Resurrection or have any questions regarding the various 
opportunities, contact Bob Unger, Director of Worship and Music Ministry, at robert.unger@rlcary.org or  
919-851-7248. 
 

5:00-5:30 pm 

     Jubilee Bells (2nd-6th Grade) in Sanctuary 
  

5:15-6:00 pm 

     Dinner in Family Life Center Gym 

          $7 per person, $25 per family/maximum 

          Online Reservations at rlcary.org by Monday Noon 
 

5:30-6:00 pm 

     Rainbow Choir (4 years-1st Grade) in Sanctuary 

     Sonshine Singers (2nd-6th Grade) in Choir Room 
 

6:00-7:00 pm 

     Kidz Live (Kindergarten-5th Grade) in Room 151 

     K.I.C.K.S. (3rd-5th Grade) *2nd Wednesday in FLC Gym 

     Middle School Youth Group (6th-8th Grade) in Warehouse 
 

6:00-7:00 pm 

     Intentional Parenting in Room 240 
 

6:30-7:30 pm 

     This Is the Church in Room 140 

     Men with Kids, Book of Job, in Room 247 

     Grace-ful Women in Room 251 

     Mere Christianity in Fellowship Hall 
 

6:30-7:30 pm 

     Heavenly Handbells in Sanctuary 
 

7:00-8:00 pm 

     Confirmation in Room 240 
 

7:30-8:45 pm 

     Sanctuary Choir in Sanctuary 

Supper and Scripture 

Wednesday Evening Activities 

Join us for dinner, then stay for a variety of activities, including adult Christian education classes, 
Confirmation, youth events, and music ministry rehearsals. 

Music Ministry 

Christmas Music Festival 

Supper and Scripture 

Wednesday Evening Activities 

Wednesday Evening Dinner 

All are welcome at our weekly dinners on Wednesdays, 5:15-6:00 pm in the Family Life Center Gym. Suggested 
donation of $7 per person or $25 maximum per family. Cash, check, or card payable at door. RSVP through 
rlcary.org or to the church office by Monday Noon. 

mailto:robert.unger@rlcary.org
http://www.rlcary.org/ministries/wednesday-evening-activities/wednesday-evening-dinner/
http://www.rlcary.org/ministries/wednesday-evening-activities/wednesday-evening-dinner/
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Cross-Cultural Mission Engagement Team 

Mission Fair 

On Sunday, September 29 in the Fellowship Hall, we heard about RLC members Paul and Susan Brandt’s 
recent mission trip to Liberia and other short term mission opportunities. Delicious food and drink samples 
were enjoyed by all. 

Dear friends and family at Resurrection, 
 

Greetings in Christ. Mark and I are grateful for your partnership for the Lord’s work in Africa these past eight 
years. We looked forward to being together during our scheduled home service this September-November. 
It is always so meaningful and fulfilling to engage with you all. 
 

After prayerful consideration, Mark and I are retiring from missionary service in Africa. We praise God that 
he could use our God-given gifts in business, education, and mercy work. We used these gifts to equip church 
workers in Uganda and regional workers based in Kenya. We worked with over 25 countries in Africa. God is 
most certainly good! 
 

As my dad continues to live with dementia, the vocation of being a daughter is pulling at my heartstrings 
strongly. We both want to be able to provide support to our family and continue to serve the Lord with our 
gifts. I recently accepted a position as the Director of Counseling and Wellness within the University of Maine 
system. Mark and I feel called to go serve there, as it is another mission field. We have the great responsibility 
of sharing the love of Jesus through our gifts and actions. We also encourage you to come and visit us in Maine. 
 

Please keep us in your prayers as we continue to serve the Lord. We will need them over the days, weeks,  
and months ahead. Please pray for our families as we work towards coming back to the United States. And  
continue to pray for the churches, church bodies, and leaders who faithfully spread the Gospel throughout  
Africa. They are the heroes of the church! Lastly, please pray for our colleagues who continue to serve as  
LCMS missionaries throughout Africa. 
 

Thank you again for your ongoing partnership, support, encouragement, and prayers over the last eight years. 
We are grateful. 
 

Peace in Christ, 
Megan and Mark Mantey 
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Stephen Ministry 

Hope Beyond an Empty Cradle 

We continue our journey to highlight an RLC Stephen Ministry theme each month and how Stephen Ministers 
help support people who may be experiencing life challenges. One of the main things people associate with 
Stephen Ministry is helping people through grief, and so it isn’t surprising that 
the next couple of themed months will focus on different aspects of grief. 
 

In October, and specifically on October 15th, we recognize National Infancy and 
Infant Loss Awareness Month. There are no words for parents who lose a child 
either prior to birth or during early childhood. And there is literally no word to 
describe a parent who loses their child: children can be “orphans”; spouses may 
be a “widow/er”, but there is no word to describe parents who lose a child. 
 

Stephen Ministry can be a great resource when there are no words to describe 
the loss and no words to describe the emotion. While Stephen Ministry is not 
designed to replace professionally trained counselors or medical providers, we are well-equipped to support 
people during challenging times in life. The Christ-centered approach provides a message of hope. Stephen 
Ministers are called “Care Givers”, but we know that only Christ is the “Cure Giver”. It is through that relation-

ship that Stephen Ministers can be that safe space for people to express their grief. 
It is our “ministry of presence” and sometimes all people need is to know that some-
one is with them. 
 

The book pictured to the left is a resource we will soon be adding to the Stephen 
Ministry section of the RLC Library, Room 151 in the Family Life Center, near gym. 
  

To learn more about Stephen Ministry at RLC, click here. If you or someone you know 
is grieving the loss of a child, consider emailing the Stephen Leader referral team at 
stephenministry@rlcary.org and inquire about how to make a referral to a Stephen 
Minister. 
 

There are no words… and sometimes silence communicates all that is needed in that 
moment. 
 

– Pastor Alan Shaw and the RLC Stephen Ministry Leaders 

The RLC Veterans Group will be honoring Veterans buried in our Columbarium with a wreath. In conjunction 
with Wreaths Across America, wreaths are placed on the gravestones of veterans across the country on the 
2nd weekend in December every year. 
 

This year, we will lay the wreaths as we remember all the saints that have gone before us in November and 
collect them up at the end of Wreaths Across America in January, to be displayed again next December. 
 

We thank all Veterans and their families for the sacrifices answered in the call to serve the nation. If you would 
like more information on the RLC Veterans Group, please contact COL(R) Faith Junghahn through RCB or the 
church office at office@rlcary.org or 919-851-7248. 

Veterans Group 

Wreaths Across America 

http://www.rlcary.org/ministries/stephen-ministry/
mailto:stephenministry@rlcary.org
mailto:office@rlcary.org
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Outreach Service to the Community 

Habitat for Humanity 

 

For the Love Fund 
 

In Memory of Bill Xenakis 
 

Janice Sommers and 
Mike Kelsey 

 

Jamee Thieme 
 

Ronald and Carol Mitchell 
 

John and Fidelis Jackson 
 

Christopher and Susan Cole 
 

Michael and Linda Pirrotta 
 

Richard and Linda Harkey 
 

Michael and Rebecca 
Petersen 

 

Khai Le and  
Colette Van-Lan Vu Le 

 

Ritchie and Susan Anderson 
 

Kathryn Tharp 
 

Robert and Joyce Hirt 
 

Devin and Heather Hilldale 
  

 
 
 
 

Gifts & 
Memorials 

Habitat of Wake County will be starting another Faith Coalition build in  
the Old Poole Place neighborhood on October 12. This event will include 
Lutheran, Catholic, Presbyterian, and South Wake coalitions, so you'll  
have an opportunity to work on multiple homes with folks from these  
other faith groups. 
 

Day 1 - October 12: Wall Build and Standing of Walls 
We need 4-6 RLC Volunteers. There will be 2 shifts you can sign up for  
that day. Shift 1 at 8:15 am or Shift 2 at 10:30 am. Both will be at the  
Habitat construction warehouse, 3301 Jones Sausage Road. 
 

Shift 1 will build walls, then participate in a Kick-Off Ceremony and lunch, 
and then take walls to the site to stand them up. 
 

Shift 2 arrives at 10:30 am to join the ceremony and lunch, and then build 
a second set of walls. Those walls will be taken to the site another day. 
 

RLC Sponsored Work Day - November 9: 
We are looking for 12-14 Volunteers for this work day at 4419 Old Poole 
Road from 8:15 am - 4:00 pm. We also need someone to be in charge of 
bringing lunch to the site for 25 people. In the past, we have gotten a 
Thrivent Action award to cover the cost and brought subs. Let me know 
if you can take the lead on this important role. 
 

Sign up for these events is via the Habitat volunteer website. You'll need 
to create an account and register. The sooner you sign up the better as a 
couple weeks out the volunteer slots will be opened up to the public. 
 

If you cannot make either of these days, don't worry. You can sign up for 
any open work days, including Thursday and Friday dates. 
 
Use this link to register and signup: vhub.at/oppfaithbuild 
 

Contact Tim Hiteshew or Alan Sullivan through RCB, if you want more  
information or have questions. 

Save the Date for the Women's Advent Tea on Saturday, December 7  
from 11:00 am-1:00 pm in the Fellowship Hall. Spend time in fellowship 
and reflection on the Advent season. Registration details will be in your 
church mailbox by mid-October. More information to follow in weekly 
announcements. 

Resurrection Lutheran Women 

Advent Tea 

https://habitatwake.volunteerhub.com/vv2/lp/oppfaithbuild/
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October 2 
Aaron and Christa Newcomb 

20 years 
 

October 6 
Mark and Mindy Tomasevich 

45 years 
 

October 11 
Steve and Stacy Telloni 

10 years 
 

October 24 
Ryan and Katy Johnson 

15 years 
 

October 28 
Michael and Laura Lubak 

35 years 

Happy 
Anniversary! 

Lutheran Women in Mission 

Carolinas District Convention 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Lutheran Women in Mission ~ 69th Biennial Convention 
 

September 20-21, 2024 
Resurrection Lutheran Church 

 

The convention started with a worship service on Friday evening, an 
opening celebration in the sanctuary, followed by a reception in the 
Fellowship Hall. 

The Keynote Speaker was Deb Burma, Christian Author and Bible Study 
Leader. Her book, Be Still and Know, was featured. Mission Projects for  
the next two years was chosen and supported by Mite Box donations. 
Families Together was the recipient of Gifts from the Heart. 

The LWML Carolinas District Convention was a wonderful opportunity to  
reconnect with friends and meet new ones! 
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Any Questions? Contact Erika Hulse, Children and Family Ministry Director, at erika.hulse@rlcary.org. 

mailto:erika.hulse@rlcary.org
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Middle School and High School 

Youth Ministry News 

It is so exciting to have all of our programs up and running, and what’s even better is that we are growing! 
We have so much to look forward to in October from our first big Fundraiser for our LCMS Youth Gathering 
team on October 20, to our first big Service Event - Fall Festival with Trunk or Treat on October 27. 
 

I get asked all of the time, “How can I support our youth here at RLC?” Here are just a few ways: teaching 
Sunday School, Adult Leaders, Prayer Partners, bring in some snacks (teens LOVE food!), come to our LCMS 
Youth Gathering Fundraiser, sponsor a youth or adult leader that might need a little help going on trips. 
 

There are so many ways to help and be a part of this important ministry. Youth who are supported by their 
church are much more likely to stay in the church. We are excited to partner with you! 
 

Joyfully His, 
Ms. Jenny, Youth Ministry Director 
jenny.pointek@rlcary.org or 919-851-7248, ext. 24 

mailto:jenny.piontek@rlcary.org
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Resurrection Lutheran 
Preschool 
 

Diane Hooper, Director 
 

rlpcary.org 

919-851-7270 

office@rlpcary.org 

 

Resurrection Lutheran Preschool 
(RLP) is 40 YEARS OLD! 

 

We opened our doors to this community with 
one class of eight 4-year-olds. The preschool  
program has certainly grown during these years. 
 

RLP has served over 4,500 children and their  
families since 1984. More than 400 staff members 
have taught children more than letters, numbers, 
shapes, and colors. We have shared the love of  
Jesus while nurturing and caring for our students. 
We continue to provide a safe Christian  
environment where children “learn through play.” 
 

Thank you to EVERYONE that have prayed for the 
preschool children and staff, and supported RLP 
over all these years! 
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Mission: 
 Resurrection Lutheran School 

is committed to educating 
generations of children 

in the training and 
 instruction of the Lord. 

Because of this commitment, 
we will provide a Lutheran 

educational experience 
that is Christ-centered, as well 

as academically focused for 
children in junior kindergarten 

through eighth grade. 

 

Resurrection Lutheran 
School 

 

Robin Hester 
Principal 

 

Rosie Creasy 
Director of Admissions/

School Growth 
 

rlscary.org 

919-851-7271 

contact@rlscary.org 

Choose JOY 
 

May the God of hope fill you 
with all joy and peace as you 
trust in him, so that you may 

overflow with hope by the 
power of the Holy Spirit. 

 

Romans 15:13 NIV 

ADMISSIONS 

 

Resurrection Lutheran School accepts applications for admission through-
out the school year. We appreciate your referrals and look forward to  
welcoming new families to our school community. Interested families  
are invited to schedule a tour, arrange student shadow days, and attend 
upcoming special events designed to showcase our school. 
Contact Rosie Creasy, admissions@rlscary.org to learn more. 
 

STEM NEWS 

 

Our STEM elective students have been working on 3D printing projects in 
Tinkercad and presented them this week. They are amazing! 
 

PARENT PRAYER 

 

Thank you to everyone for spending a wet morning with us at this month's 
Parent Prayer. We love seeing parents, siblings, and grandparents come 
together to pray for our school and our sweet kiddos. So grateful to Pastor 
Zach for his leadership and PSO Team Lead Ashley Shuell for coordinating. 
Mark your calendars for our next morning prayer on October 30! 
 

MARK YOUR CALENDAR 
 

October 4  2nd Annual Hootenanny & Pig Pickin' 
 

October 17 & 18 No School, SED Teacher’s Conference 
 

October 30  Parent Prayer 
 

October 31  Early Release at 11:30 am, Parent Conferences 
 

Looking Ahead... 
 

November 1 No School, Parent Conferences 
 

November 4 PSO Meeting, 6:30 pm 
 

November 5 No School, Election Day 

mailto:admissions@rlscary.org
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100 LOCHMERE DRIVE WEST, CARY NC  27518 

GIVING 
 

We appreciate your contributions to our congregation. 
Here are the different ways to make your offering: 

 

• Place in offering plate during worship 
 

• Mail to 100 Lochmere Drive West, Cary NC 27518 
 

• Online through our church website at rlcary.org/
ministries/online-giving 
 

• Download the Vanco Mobile app to transfer funds 
from your account 

 

Questions? Contact finance@rlcary.org. 

WORSHIP 
 

Join us for worship! 
 

Saturday, 6:00 pm 
Sunday, 8:00 am*, 9:30 am, and Praise 11:00 am* 

 
*Live Stream Services 

 

Connect through our YouTube channel 

@ResurrectionLutheranCary 
 

or through our website at 

rlcary.org/about-us/online-worship 

LEARN MORE 
 

rlcary.org   |   office@rlcary.org   |   919-851-7248 
 

Rev. Dr. Jonathan Blanke, Senior Pastor 
Rev. Zachery Sarrault, Associate Pastor 

Rev. Alan Shaw, Assistant Pastor 

 

   facebook.com/ResurrectionLutheranCary 
 

 
   instagram.com/ResurrectionLutheranCary 
 
 

   youtube.com/ResurrectionLutheranCary 

SOCIAL MEDIA 

Newsletter deadline is the 20th of each month. 
Please send submissions to susan.moore@rlcary.org. 
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